
 
 

 

St John’s Lutheran School P&F 

General Meeting 

8th of May 2023 

 

Opened: 6 pm 

 

Attendance: Sara Parfett, Suzanne Koy, Cathie D’Arcy, Carolyn Dingle, Heidi Henderson, Karyn 

Bjelke-Petersen, Jan Hicks, Kylie Birch, Heather Hirsch, Rachel O’Hara, Gayle Lamping, Marg 

Jeffery, Ashley Dalton, Cassandra Adams, Conny Morrison, Miriam Squire, Emma Leu-Marshall, 

Melissa Draper and Casey Walmsley. 

Via Zoom: Michelle Black 

 

Apologies:  Sue Hyde, Sonya Sutherland, Angela Fechner, Barb Weller, Noah Birch, Harry 

Walters and Steven Lake. 

 

Chairman: Carolyn Dingle (President). 

 

Opening Prayer: Carolyn Dingle.   

 

Previous Minutes Accepted: 

 

Bookarama with acknowledgment of the contribution of the community the school with teacher and 

student help, Introduction of Steven Lake, Future Fundraising, and the contribution to the netball 

uniforms to name a few.  

 

Moved – Heidi Henderson.  Seconded – Carolyn Dingle 

 

Outgoing & Incoming Correspondence: 

 

• Bookarama emails 

• Fundraising ideas 

• Invoices that have been paid 

• Emails with information about Library resources 

 

 

Treasurer Report: 

 

Sara the Treasurer has now changed her name legally from Sara Lavender to Sara Parfett. 

 

Bookarama - $9929.18 with expenses of $1468.07 Total profit being $8462.11. 

Account Westpac- $80, 578.83. 

LLL Account - $1324.39 

 

Expenses between March and May (fun run, hall hire, netball uniforms) $2106.00 



 
 
 

Deposits into account: - $4.90 (not sure we think was from testing the square, Term Levies 

$11893.20. 

 

Total Profit: - $17582.97 

 

Moved – Sara Parfett.  2nd – Carolyn Dingle. 

 

Principal Report (Karyn Bjelke-Petersen): 

 

• Last day of Tennis court today with the start of the new building.  We will be expecting the arrival 

tomorrow with the trucks coming in.  We had a last photo of the Tennis court with a drone. 

Neighbour’s on Weiden Street have been notified about the start of the building of the new 

Building. 

• New Staff – Scott Collier Primary PE & VET coordination for the secondary students, Holly Livett 

Wellbeing & Yr 4P, Victoria Dunkin in secondary.  Long Service Leave is taken by Amanda 

Roberts and Suz Wilks.  We also have some staff attending various curriculum PDs with Jan 

working with primary staff and Steven Huth with the secondary staff. 

• Eisteddfod being busy with Choir and the Band.  Bill Sharp has been away, and Steven Lake has 

been helping in his absence. The dance group (which has been practising during lunch breaks) 

put a piece in and came 1st in their section. 

• Years 8-9 enjoyed their camp, and Years 10-11 will be going on camp soon. 

• Year 10 students are currently doing set plans which are in progress with Steven Hough. 

• There are some Secondary students starting to undertake to go to TAFE. 

• End of this Term the school is going through the next step in the strategic plan which means 

putting together data from all our stakeholders.  This helps come up with key priorities that all the 

stakeholders agree on that will provide the framework and direction for the next 5 years.  Being 

placed on June 9th and 10th. 

• Other events we have been involved with have been the show display. 

• Walk my Way 13km walk is a fundraiser.  Information about this event has been placed in 

newsletters and a lot of communication with students as well.  This fundraiser will help send 

children to school in a refugee camp overseas for only $26.00 for 1 year including food.  So far we 

have raised enough to send 128 students. 

 

General Business: 

 

• Summary of Bookarama  

• Will talk more about the P&F Levy discount in the next P&F meeting. 

• Movie Night in Term 3 due to the cool change coming in quickly. 

• Disco Term 2 instead of 3.  We will have a new DJ and the theme will be Space.  It was put 

forward that we have more helpers with vests due to the children being so busy.  We will include 

grazing boxes that will be for sale through try booking.  As well with student tickets will include a 

sausage and drink.  Hoping that maybe some of the older students would like to help as part of 

their leadership career. We will also have tables around the covered area and will run from 5.30pm 

to 7.30pm. 

• P&F is looking into coordinating a calendar for next year with the celebration going through to year 

12. 

• Email Received – Melissa Draper asked about lunchtime play for students in the Library including 

different games.  We will talk more and ask for a list of some resources they would like, then we 

would respond with what the P&F would be able to support. 



 
 

• To help the younger students in training for sports with sets of foam discs and javelins.  We have 

asked that Steven send through some information including prices via email.  Will consider class 

sets to help with time management which benefits the children. 

• Area for the High School Students to be able to socialize as these students used to use the Tennis 

Courts a lot.  There will be more hard surfaces provided for High School students in the future.  

The playground already has some gym equipment for something different for the students.  Once 

the building has been completed, we will readdress more for the High School Students then.  

• Trying to encourage more parents to volunteer and to talk with Graeme Moseling. 

 

First: Carolyn Dingle Second: Kylie Birch 

 

 

Next Meeting: 24th of July 2023 

 

Meeting Closed at 7.10 pm 


